                           Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Meeting

January 21, 2015Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Members Present: Nancy Stearns, President, Alan Preston, Treasurer, Bill DeMare, Rex Henderson, Sandra Harrington, Evelyn Bless, Vice President, Craig Nowicke, Jennifer Fritch
Board Members Absent:  none
Staff Present: Paul Berg, Executive Director, Richard Haerther, Artistic Director, Adrienne Hutelmyer, Marketing Director.
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Call to order at 12:05 p.m.
Public comment:   Terri La Rosa proposed naming the studio after Jim Burge. We will address this at our 
February Board meeting.
1. Adoption of Agenda:
Motion: by Alan Preston
Second: by Nancy Stearns
Discussion: none
Motion passed: 8-0
2. Adoption of Consent Agenda:

Motion:  by Nancy Stearns
Second: by Bill DeMare 
Discussion: Consent Agenda consisted of



Board Minutes  



Programs Committee Minutes 


Finance Committee

ED Report

      Motion Passed: 8-0
3. New Board Nominee:  Neil Smith.  Introduced by Nancy Stearns, president.

Motion to approve Neil Smith as a board member made: by Evelyn Bless

Second: by Alan Preston

Discussion: Paul Berg stated that he had conducted an interview with some members of 
the board present. Nancy Stearns stated that her impression was very good. It was 
mentioned that Mr. Smith has had fund raising experience, and has a background in 
finance. 

Motion passed: 8-0
4. Election of officers: Paul Berg took over this part of the meeting and asked if members would continue serving. Evelyn Bless declined to continue, but Nancy Stearns and Alan Preston accepted another term. Bill DeMare was nominated as VP.  The slate is:

Nancy Stearns- President

Jennifer Fritch-Secretary

Alan Preston -Treasurer

Bill DeMare – Vice-President

Slate approved: 8-0

5. Delwood Property Update: Bill DeMare reported that we have opened an account for the cultural center for this. The project is moving forward. We have a person from the parks department who is assigned as the project manager and is working with us. De-commissioning will start soon, and town hall meetings will be held so that people are aware of the traffic disruption this will cause.   Everything we are planning is conceptual until the county purchases the property from the water department in late 2015. Paul suggested that the board take a tour of the property. The Delwood tour is scheduled for 4:00 on Feb. 25, 2015. A photo op is scheduled this afternoon and Nancy Stearns is invited to attend.
6. Education Director Update:  Paul Berg reported that he is evaluating the final 3 candidates, and all are very qualified. An employment offer will be made at the end of Jan. or beginning of Feb.  
7. Unfinished business:  Richard Haerther deferred to Bill DeMare to give a report of their visit to the Largo Park.  Bill described the property that was visited.  He noted that the signs said, “Cultural Center”, not “Largo Cultural Center”. 

Evelyn Bless requested a report from Paul about the studio re-furbishing.  He detailed what has 
been done. Jennifer Frisch offered to assist with getting “deals” for further work that needs to be 
done. Pergo flooring is going to be installed in the smaller rooms.

Evelyn Bless asked about the fund raiser. Paul Berg described the corporate mixer and how well 
it did. The scheduled fund raiser was subsequently cancelled.  Rex Henderson suggested that 
we have mixers semi-annually to start with.

8.  New business:  


Craig Nowicke asked about adjusting our meeting schedule, and it was explained that we voted 
to meet at least 6 times a year.
Adjourned at 1:20.   Next meeting is Feb. 18, 2015 at 12:00.
Submitted:

Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary
